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Dear Parents / Caregivers,  
 

Lihir International Primary School Council Annual General Meeting (AGM) was held at the school last 
Thursday. The 2019/2020 School Council membership consists of: 
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL 2019/2020 
   

• Steven Butt Chairperson    NML rep 
 

• Fiona Karaut    NML rep 

• James Bu    NML rep 

• Chris Ong    NML rep      
 

• Angela Pukari    Parent rep 18-19  

• Richard Toisiat    Parent rep 19-20   

• Adrian Daimol    Parent rep 18-19   
 

• Nicole Wilson    P&W rep 19   

• Catherine Langusch    Staff rep 19    

• Greg Neville    Principal 
 

The School Council meets at 7pm on Thursday twice a term. If you are interested in finding out more 
about the School Council, please give me a call or make a time to come in for a chat. 

 

Congratulations Week 5 Principal Award Winners 
 

 
 

Aidan Daimol – Year 7 
 

Ellenora Lennie – Year 2 
 

Sharon Neville – Year 6 
 
 Ignatius Misren – Prep 
 

Thyra Laien – Year 4 
 
 
 
New Kindy Teacher 
Ms Dianne Saua has been appointed as the new Kindy teacher. Ms Saua is a highly experienced early 
childhood educator in the international school sector. We look forward to welcoming Ms Saua to LIPS for 
the beginning of Term 2. 
 

Canteen  
Please make sure you use the updated Canteen menu as the prices have changed and wash canteen 
bags as needed. If you need a Canteen menu please see Rose in the office. 
 
 

 

      Week 6 Term 1 2019  

 

 

 



Activities currently underway this term 
Monday: Table tennis for Prep – Year 8, from 3pm – 3.50pm 

Wednesday: Homework Club for years 3/4 and 5/6 students, from 3pm-4pm 

Thursday: ‘Everything but Sport Club!’ with Nicole Wilson - in the Library for Years 3–5 from 3pm-4pm.  

Friday: Weeks 6-9 – Catholic Religious Education: Focus LENT – Mrs Romaso-Daimol for Yrs 1-8 from 3pm–4pm 
 

Lunches 
Parents are encouraged to pack a healthy lunch for your children to bring to school for recess and lunch. The 
school encourages parents to pack food items such as fruit, sandwiches, yogurt, veggie sticks, pieces of cheese, a 
muesli bar, biscuits, piece of cake, muffins, wraps, salad, boiled eggs, rice, garden food etc. 
Twisties, crisps, hot chips, chocolates, lollies and un-cooked Maggi noodles are not 
allowed at school. 
 

Students are encouraged to bring a bottle of water each day that can be refilled at the school.  
Cordial, soft drinks and other sugary drinks are not allowed at school. 
 

Parents are encouraged to purchase from the Canteen on Fridays rather than buying food 
elsewhere and dropping it into school. 

 

Congratulations to the Year 5/6 Class for their very entertaining assembly 
presentation on what it means to be a member of LIPS community! 

 

 
Curriculum update 
Thanks to the parents who attended the short meetings about the Australian Curriculum on Monday afternoon and 

evening. Parents who would like to know further information about the curriculum can access the parent portal on 

the website. https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/parent-information/ 

Please see Ms Langusch if you have any questions.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Zarahlinda Bu 
 and Madeline Gunnell (absent) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you have any questions or suggestions regarding Lihir International Primary School, please make an 
appointment to come in and see me. 
 

Kind regards 

Greg Neville 

https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/parent-information/


 


